

January 27, 2020

Premier Doug Ford Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto ON M7A 1A1

**RE: Select Committee on Climate Change** 

At its meeting on January 22, 2020, Council of the Township of Georgian Bluffs passed Resolution Number RES2020-029:

Moved By: Councillor Cathy Moore Coburn Seconded By: Councillor Carol Barfoot

Whereas the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) has concluded that the warming of our climate is unequivocal and caused by human activities and the impacts of climate change are causing extreme weather events that threaten our well-being; additionally, costs in Canada alone are estimated to be over \$5 billion per year by 2020 and up to \$43 billion per year by 2050; and

Whereas the 2018 joint audit, conducted by the federal Environment Commissioner with nine provincial auditors general, concluded neither governments in Ottawa nor the provinces have assessed the risks a changing climate poses to Ontario and have no assessment of the potential costs; and

Whereas communities across Ontario struggle with the consequences of climate change with increasing frequency and intensity, and that municipalities are on the front lines of climate change hazards like floods, droughts, landslides, forest fires, heatwaves, water shortages, as well as directly influencing approximately half of Canada's energy use and emissions:

Therefore be it resolved that the Council of the Township of Georgian Bluffs supports MPP Peter Tabuns' motion that "a Select Committee on Climate Change should be established immediately to develop comprehensive provincial strategies and an action plan to address climate-change related threats to our society, environment and economy."; and

That a copy of this resolution be sent to the Premier of Ontario, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Minister of Finance, Minister of Energy, Northern Development and Mines, and Minister of Indigenous Affairs, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs, Minister of Infrastructure, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks, to local MPP Bill Walker, MP Alex Ruff, to the Association of Municipalities Ontario (AMO), to the Rural Ontario Municipality Association (ROMA), and Grey County municipalities.

Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Brittany Drury Deputy Clerk 519 376 2729 x. 244

bdrury@georgianbluffs.ca

Cc: Via Mail

Hon. Greg Rickford, Minister, Ministry of Energy, Northern Development and Mines Minister, Ministry of Indigenous Affairs
Ministry of Energy, Northern Development and Mines, 10th Floor
77 Grenville Street
Toronto ON M7A 1B3

Hon. Laurie Scott, Minister, Ministry of Infrastructure Ministry of Infrastructure, College Park 5th Floor 777 Bay Street Toronto ON M7A 2J3

Cc: Via Email

Hon. Steve Clark, Minister, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing minister.mah@ontario.ca

Hon. Rod Phillips, Minister, Ministry of Finance minister.fin@ontario.ca



Hon. Ernie Hardeman, Minister, Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs minister.omafra@ontario.ca

Hon. John Yakabuski, Minister, Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry minister.mnrf@ontario.ca

Hon. Jeff Yurek, Minister, Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks minister.mecp@ontario.ca

Hon. Alex Ruff, MP, Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound info@alexruff.ca

Hon. Bill Walker, MPP, Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound bill.walkerco@pc.ola.org

Association of Municipalities Ontario (AMO)
Jamie McGarvey, AMO President, Mayor, Town of Parry Sound
<a href="mailto:amoresident@amo.on.ca">amopresident@amo.on.ca</a>

Rural Ontario Municipality Association (ROMA) Allan Thompson, Chair, Mayor, Town of Caledon romachair@roma.on.ca

**Grey County Municipalities:** 

Matt Smith, Clerk, Municipality of Meaford msmith@meaford.ca

Brian Tocheri, CAO / Clerk, Town of Hanover btocheri@hanover.ca

Mark Turner, Clerk, Municipality of West Grey mturner@westgrey.ca

Lindsey Green, Deputy Clerk, Township of Southgate <a href="mailto:lgreen@southgate.ca">lgreen@southgate.ca</a>

Corrina Giles, Clerk, Town of the Blue Mountains cgiles@thebluemountains.ca

Raylene Martell, Clerk, Municipality of Grey Highlands MartellR@greyhighlands.ca



Patty Sinnamon, CAO / Clerk, Township of Chatsworth psinnamon@chatsworth.ca

Briana Bloomfield, Clerk, City of Owen Sound bbloomfield@owensound.ca

Heather Morrison, Clerk, County of Grey heather.morrison@grey.ca